Douglas L. Williams, MD, FAAP Stephen H. Smith, MD, FAAP Annette M. Hinchcliffe, MD, FAAP

Susan W. Chastain, MD, FAAP Daliannys Morales-Mendez, MD, FAAP Stacey C. Rosenberg, CPNP

Anila A. Bhimani, CPNP Caroline D. O'Rourke, CPNP

June 12, 2017

Dear Patients and Friends,

Since 1968, Georgetown Pediatrics, P.C. has been proudly serving the Greater Atlanta area and suburbs. Following the original establishment in the Georgetown neighborhood of Dunwoody, we have expanded our footprint to three other locations in Alpharetta, Cumming, and Johns Creek. We have remained steadfast in our commitment to you, our patients and the communities alike. Unfortunately, effective August 18th, we will be closing the Alpharetta location, 3400-A Old Milton Parkway, Suite 510, Alpharetta, GA 30005.

The closing of this office will allow us to better align and deploy our resources, and continue serving you with the same passion and enthusiasm. We are writing to inform you as we begin this transition. Our offices in Cumming, Johns Creek and Dunwoody will remain open, with our Saturday Urgent Care Clinic moving to the Johns Creek location. Dr. Daliannys Morales, currently the lead physician at the Alpharetta Office, will assume the same role at the Dunwoody location, post-closing.

Serving you at the Alpharetta location has been an integral part of our delivery strategy and hope we have been a catalyst in the growth and development of your children. During this period of transition, we will actively work to achieve the continuity of care for our patients. We are available to answer all your questions, so do not hesitate to contact us. Please know that we will continue to be available for all your healthcare needs. If you choose to select a new physician, you will need to complete an authorization to release your medical records so that we can forward a copy to your new physician. Should you decide to transition at this time to another practice, we will be available to assist you, if needed! In accordance with Georgia State Law, there will be a nominal fee of \$25.00 for reproducing your chart and to cover our copying and transmittal costs. If you choose to pick up the copy of your records, you can do so until August 18, 2017.

Thank you for having chosen our practice and it has been our honor to serve and continue being your Pediatrician of choice, responsible for your children's healthcare needs.

Kindest Regards,

Douglas L. Williams, MD, FAAP Managing Partner

Managing Partner

Stephen H. Smith, MD, FAAP Annette M. Hinchcliffe, MD, FAAP **Managing Partner**